Regular Meeting				 			  September 14th, 2020
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, September 14th, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Richard Barto, Kaydee Miller and Lanny Wertz present. Visitors present included Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Mark Barbier, Bob Lyman, Larry Stout and Fire Chief Todd Winder.

Public Concern – None at this time

The minutes from the regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, presented the Fire Company Report showing the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 216, Box Alarms 13, Rescue 20, Tactical 12, Still 0, Hazardous Materials 1 and Water Rescue 2 representing total incidents at 264.  Chief Winder commented Brady Township donated $15,000 towards fire truck. Grant from FEMA, a 5% match to replace the air packs, Chief Winder mentioned an AFG, 3 different agencies and it has been more difficult, involved and lengthy over the years that they have decided to have their own Grant writers take care of the Grant paper work. New truck still on schedule for May. There were 2 accidents from the 911 Protest Ride; 1 from the group that left Elite and 1 from the group that left the Lycoming Mall. Suicides attempts are up, calls are up, last month has been a lot of crazy calls. But they call we haul.

Old Business – Burley Drive- Discussion of the email with the information of an Appraiser Justin Reis and cost for retainer fee. Question asked “why does it have to be appraised?” Solicitor Scott T. Williams commented 3 people to hear evidence on properties, if the residents on that road have been affected, value of property. Continuation discussion on property owners Remish and Welteroth and the Supervisor Barto has good repore with Welteroth. Solicitor Scott T. Williams suggested it may be best going to Remish 1st & see what it will take for him to sign. Supervisor Dodge and Supervisor Barto to go talk to Remish & Welteroth.

Chairman Deitrick reached out to Engineer Vassallo hoping to have what we need to get the walk path out for bid. Supervisor Wertz mentioned in ball field at home plate there is a drainage pipe that runs out into the field. 

  	New Business – Hazard Mitigation Plan Forms need completed, continuation from Work Session. EMA Coordinator continued going over the table from Lycoming County and discussion back and fourth with Chairman and Supervisors collaborating of the probability numbers on a risk factor scale from 1 to 4, 1 being less likely/low risk to a 4 being most likely/high risk. EMA Coordinator Mark Barbier to compile the information received during the meeting along with doing some more research and once he has completed the Evaluation of Identified Hazards & Risk Form & the Capability Assessment Survey, he will submit for approval from the Supervisors.

	
NIMS Compliance Survey – No discussion

	

WBRA – Meet & Greet to be held Thursday September 24th, Chairman Deitrick commented to let Secretary Janet by RSVP date of Friday September 18th.
Supervisor Wertz commented Jim Bishop has a property on 1470 Brouse Road with large tree branches over hanging past the right away. Height 13 ft from the ground. Chairman Deitrick suggested can we have Pennline cut them as well, Supervisor Wertz said we can, that will not be included with the price we have for the 2 dead Ash trees. Supervisor Dodge said we should send a letter 1st, requesting the property owner cut the large branches back.

Correspondence was presented and reviewed.    

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.   The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 16 Checks	$  10,428.08
			State Fund	 	   1 Checks	$       441.73
		 
	Public Comment – Supervisor Wertz said we need forks for the back hoe. Chairman Deitrick agreed if we need yes go ahead and get them. Supervisor Dodge brought up that on Pinchtown Road where his children get picked up and dropped off from the school bus there are no bus signs and traffic coming off from Rte 15 come around the corner drive very fast and there is a blind spot, there is also no sign as traffic comes up the hill approaching Rte 15. Where else in the Township might we need signs. Chairman Deitrick approved to have Road Master Wertz order signs. Larry Stout commented there are 15 days left for the 2020 Census, he is not sure what the response has been specifically from Clinton Township, he said there is a 90% PA response, this is important to encourage residents to complete the Census.

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.


							


Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
